A4 CITY OF ST. HELENS PLANNING DEPARTMENT

[

TO: City Council

FROM:  Jacob A. Graichen, AICP, City Planner

RE: Annexation A.5.09 (and A.3.11) at 58209 Columbla River Highway and 35369 Millard
Road

DATE: May 28, 2025

The Planning Commission considered this matter at their May 13, 2025 hearing and recommended
denial to the Council.

After consideration of this and other matters, staff has determined to cease pursuing this annexation
at this time (as noticed to surrounding property owners within 300 feet of the subject property on
May 1, 2025 and as published in the Columbia County Spotlight newspaper on May 2, 2025).

As such, the public hearing and any deliberations of the Council on June 4, 2025 are unnecessaty.
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